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1.0
Introduction

In the discussions that lead to the decision taken at the 6th meeting, in2002, of the ECAC Ministers of Transport (MATSE/6) on a “New Mechanism for Management, Assignment and Audit of Use of Aviation Radio Spectrum”, everyone agreed that credibility was a key element to be addressed.   Following the establishment of the Spectrum Frequency Consultation Group within Europe as a result of the MATSE/6 decision credibility has continued to be a theme of these meetings.

2.0
Discussion

Within Europe, aviation has been working hard with the radio regulators to raise and maintain its credibility.  In order to do this, it is essential that all papers presented in both the CEPT or ITU are factual and that the status of the information provided is reported accurately and not overstated.

In recent meetings a number of working papers/flimsies that have been presented within either CEPT or ITU have raised doubts over the status of the information contained within the paper.  This has caused some difficulty to those of us who are either advising or acting as delegation heads.  We want to react without appearing to contradict the speaker whilst at the same time maintain our own credibility with a radio regulator who has become increasing concerned over the accuracy of documents within aviation yet to be peer reviewed.  

This becomes especially difficult to justify when ICAO presents a document and claims that the conclusions should be supported by States as they are signatories to the ICAO convention.  I have no problem with this if the information has been circulated on a State letter for comment and States have had the opportunity to comment or when a document has been processed through a committee within ICAO where participants represent their States.  However where the information comes from another source such as a working group of a panel where participants act as individual experts, or merely as an input contribution to such a meeting then it is inappropriate to suggest that States have an obligation to support the document and the information contained. 

3.0
Action

That care is taken to ensure that the status of any material presented in International meetings is accurately reported and is not overstated.  Without such action aeronautical representatives at international meetings will have to make a decision between maintaining their credibility with the radio regulator by opposing their aviation colleagues in an open meeting which is undesirable.






















